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Dear Anthony,

Your calls and emails worked!

The House of Representatives decided to cancel the vote on the health care 
repeal bill today. House Speaker Paul Ryan (R-WI) said the Affordable Care Act 
will remain the law of the land for the foreseeable future.

This proves that your voice matters in these critical policy debates—and 
there are more on the horizon, including federal funding for aging services.

If you haven't already, please sign up for our advocacy alerts to stay 
connected and take action again on behalf of America's seniors.

Thank you for your advocacy!

Howard Bedlin
Vice President, Public Policy & Advocacy
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